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Leaf and Brush Pick-Up 

You do not need to call to schedule your brush or leaf pick-up. The crew drives a continuous 
route throughout the Township. 
 
Leaf Pick-Up 

1. Leaves are to be placed within 10 feet of the road or curb. Do not pile on roads or 
sidewalks. The Road crew uses equipment similar to a vacuum cleaner to collect the 
leaves. 

2. There should be no mixing of the leaf and brush piles. 
3. Leaf pile shall not contain any trash, metals, wire, concrete or any solid waste materials.  

 
Brush Pick-Up 

1. Brush is to be placed within 10 feet of the road or curb with the cut ends toward the road. 
Do not pile on roads or sidewalks.  

2. Brush pile should be of a size that the road crew can pick up in a reasonable amount of 
time (20 minutes or less or based on the Road Superintendent’s discretion).  

3. Brush pile shall not contain any stumps, anything with roots, or root ball still attached.  
4. Brush pile shall not contain any trash, metals, wire, concrete or any solid waste 

materials.  
5. Limbs shall be no larger than five (5) inches in diameter. 
6. Limbs should not be cut into small pieces. Larger pieces work better with the chipper. 
7. Limbs/branches smaller than 12 inches in length should be place in an open container. 
8. There should be no mixing of the leaf and brush piles. 
9. Limbs/stumps/branches left from a hired commercial tree service will not be collected by 

the Township.  
 

The Road Superintendent shall inform residents if they are not complying with this policy. 
 
Collection typically begins the middle of April and ends in September.  
 
 
Drop-Off Program 
Outside the regular brush and leaf pick-up or if piles do not comply with the policy, residents 
may drop off at the Compost/Mulch Facility, 1516 S. Bird Rd. on Tuesday or Thursday 3 to 6 
p.m. or Saturday 8 a.m. to 1 p.m.   Proof of residency is required.  
 

 

 


